
NC19TF/01/4078 14th February 2022

The Secretary
Ministry of Education
Thimphu

The Secretary
Bhutan Council for School Examinations and Assessment
Thimphu

Sub: Forwarding Note on Conducting Examinations in the Worst Case Scenario of an
Omicron outbreak

Dear Dasho(s),

The NC19TF Secretariat is pleased to forward herewith the “Note on Conducting
Examinations in the Worst Case Scenario of an Omicron outbreak”. The note has been
approved by the National COVID-19 Task Force in its 139th meeting held today.

The MoE and the BCSEA are requested to prepare and conduct the examination in
accordance with the approved note.

With best regards

Yours Sincerely,

(Thinlay Wangchuk)
Member Secretary

cc:

1. The Office of the Hon’ble Prime Minister, Gyalyong Tshogkhang for kind
information.

2. The Head, OPM, HMS, Thimphu for kind information.


